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Memorandum for the Assistant Chief of Staff, G-4 [Somervell]

February 3, 1942   [Washington, D.C.]

Secret

Subject:  Troop accommodations on the "Queen Mary."

With reference to the fact that the "Queen Mary" can accommodate 8,200 men and the question raised as to whether that number should be embarked, the Secretary of War approved my memorandum for the utilization of the full capacity of the boat.

I just talked to General Watson, who states that while the President had in mind that 5,000 might be the limit, he was willing to accept the view of the Secretary of War and myself that we should utilize the full capacity of the boat, in view of the present extreme shortage in ocean shipping.  The President desires that this be done, but would like so far as practicable to replace troops with freight, baggage, etc.  In other words, he wishes all available space on the "Queen Mary" to be utilized, but would prefer so far as practicable of arrangement that baggage be substituted for troops in order to reduce the total number of troops somewhat.
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